GTFF E-Council Minutes, January 12, 2011
Approval of previous minutes:
Jeremy moves to approve the minutes.

Wes seconds.

Motion passes.

Officer reports:

Sam (President):

-Brew-off was a great success, GTFF won best beer

-Staff bargaining continues, and is close to completion.

Wes (Outreach)

-Still looking for a volunteer opportunity; perhaps Greenhill Humane or Food for Lane County community gardens? Decision by GMM on Friday.

Dan (Grievances):

-Yields floor to Sam to mention:  Jacob Ditmer gets a shout-out for a “hilarious Screed” in the Oregon Commentator.

-Back to Dan: Asks who knows someone who had delayed pay or insurance last term. Thinking this should be a major bargaining priority, because our contract language is too weak. Many of these problems are happening at the department level, causing paperwork backups. Please inform Grievances if you have trouble, so we can have a record for bargaining; otherwise, there is often little to be done on our end until we get better contract language.

-We continue to have grievance stuff issues with the anthropology department GTFF assignments.

-Education opted not to pass an education “fee.”

Chet (organizing):

-Think about getting involved with bargaining

-More Stewards!

Ryan (Political Education)

-Republicans are moving forward to try to eliminate public sector unions. BAD!

-Film screening this year, looking at the connection between labor and the anti-war movement.

-Political Education committee meeting in the next couple of week, contact Ryan if interested.

Staff Reports:

Glenn:

-Sweatshirt order in the works; you pay $15, the union will pay the other $15. Bring money to GTFF office (or GMM) by Jan 31.

-Glenn has been observing a student’s independent grievance against the University.

-health insurance: folks who received notices that they lost insurance (-250): if you have a contract, you are fine, coverage is retroactive to Dec. 16. Contact Glenn with questions.

Caucus Reports:

Judith (International Students):

-Trying to organize again, setting up meetings

Sarah (Womens’ Caucus)

-Not much happening, first meeting of the term after GMM

Laura (LGBT caucus)

-Laura resigning as head of group, looking for a replacement

Steward Reports:

Laura (J-Com): Nothing to report

Lauren (Political Science): Nothing to report

Amber (Psychology): Nothing, except payment woes

Ian (Physics): Nothing to report

Liz (Environmental Science): Nothing to report 

Sarah (Geography): Nothing to report

Brenna (J-Com): Joined grad advisory council

Gina (Theatre): Nothing to report

Damond (Theatre): Nothing to report

Steve (Biology): Nothing to report

Tristan (Physics): Nothing to report

Heather (Education): “Fee” off the table

Herby (Physics): Nothing to report

Judith (Scandinavian): Nothing to report

Andrew (Physics): Nothing to report, but they are READY FOR ANYTHING.

Travis (Political Science): Nothing to report

Jeremy (Political Science): Nothing to report

Tiffany(3PM): Nothing to report

Agenda for GMM:

-Jeremy asks if people upset that we moved it to the second week of the term.

-Sam says that they’ve not heard of anyone complaining, and it was moved back to avoid low turnout due to holiday burnout.

-Chet asks everyone to remind members that the GMM is this Friday.

-Amber asks that the agenda be read out.

-Jeremy suggests that someone go over the brew-off at the GMM. Ian agrees to do so.

-Liz is concerned that the reports will be too long.

-Chet suggests 20 minutes for officer and staff reports, with a Q&A over pizza.

-Jeremy feels we should not cut the reports short, as the GMM is a business meeting, and the reports are a big part of that

-Damond suggests Roberts’s Rules table tents be placed on tables at the GMM

-Chet summarizes suggested amendments to the GMM agenda:

-AMENDMENT: Add Brew-off discussion before Volunteer opportunity, and limit officer reports to 20 minutes.

-Chet then reads the Agenda, including the moved amendment.

-Ryan moves that we approve as amended.

-Herby seconds.

-Motion passes.

GMM Discussion

-Beer moved inside the meeting to the kitchen, to prevent half the attendees from camping the kegs and making a ruckus. 

-Sarah asks for an improved sound system so we can hear what is going on.

-Andrew suggests that we watch out for membership fluctuations re: the beer situation.

-General discussion as to where the GMM after-party should be; concerns that the Jackalope is too small. The Bridge is suggested as an alternative. E-Board will figure something out, report at GMM.

-Chet states that a parliamentarian is needed for the GMM, to keep things on time, moving smoothly, and rocking Robert’s Rules. Herby can’t do it this time. The parliamentarian would be working with Sam, who is running the meeting, and look up stuff as necessary. 

-Liz volunteers to be parliamentarian at GMM. 

AFT-Oregon
-Sam says that AFT-Oregon is the state level union convention. It’s an opportunity to help shape state level policy in the Union. This year, it is in Bend, Oregon. It’s a great opportunity to network with other GTFs.

-Chet says that we’ll be sending 12 people to AFT-Oregon this year. Nominations open at the GMM, and the election is held by mail. Food and lodging are covered, and you get reimbursed $50 for a full carpool. We can legally send up to 25 people, there are 12 funded spots. If in the election you fall between 13 and 25, you have the right to go, but will have to pay your own registration and find your own food and lodging.

Winter Volunteer Activity
-Lots of brainstorming about possible volunteer events; Wes will report at GMM.
AFT-Oregon Winter School

-Another way to get more involved in the Union at the state level.

-Glenn describes how he got involved in the union through the Winter school, and it is a great way to network with other union members and learn how to organize. Funding may be available. E-Board needs to be informed of your interest pretty much by the GMM.

-Tiffany asks that the info be put up on the website.

Open Forum
-Concern that there was a ludicrously loud band at the brew-off.

-Chet says that the GTFF is organizing next year’s brew-off, so we’ll be having a string quartet and a Settlers of Catan tournament, per Laura’s suggestion of a geeky Union event.

-Sam says that this year’s brew-off was a huge event for CGGE.

-Dan weirdly segues: participation in the AFT-Oregon conference has been a big factor in the internal organization of the GTFF, so think about going even if state level policy is not a big factor for you.

-Damond asks if Dave Cecil will be reporting on the faculty union;  Sam says he will.

-Dan moves that we adjourn.

-Jeremy seconds.

-Motion passes.

Meeting adjourned.

